Colley Lane Primary Academy

“Never settle for less than your best”

Newsletler - 25th November 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

A big thank you to everyone who took part in our spotty and dotty day last Friday
for Children in Need. We raised £376.24 for this very worthwhile cause, so thank
you for your support.

One of our school priorities this year is for all pupils at Colley Lane Primary Academy to read out of choice and
for pleasure. We are striving to achieve this goal through a number of incentives:
refreshing our school library and reading environment; auditing and ordering new books
and subscriptions to wider genres such as comics, magazines, newspapers and graphic
novels; and engaging more with the wonderful services of Dudley Libraries.

As a result, we are sending a library card form home for every pupil in Years 2 to 6 . Our
mission is that by Christmas, each of our pupils will have been issued with a library card.

Please support us with this mission by completing the form as soon as possible and

by returning it to your son/daughter's class teacher. If your son/daughter already
has a library card, please continue to complete the form because this is for a library card -

that will be kept in school in order to allow for regular class visits.
Please see below for some additional activities and clubs available at Cradley Library for adults and children to
enjoy:
e ‘Warm Spaces and Warm Welcomes’ Tuesdays and Thursdays 10:30am-12:00pm: “Enjoy a book, read a

newspaper and have a chat over a cuppa”.

‘Children’s Board Games Club’ Thursdays 3:30-4:30 (term time only)

‘Lego Club and Children’s Puzzles’ 03/12/22, 10/12/22, 10:30-11:30

‘Rattle & Rhyme’ Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays, 10:15-10:45: “Free session aimed at pre-school

children”.

It is hard to believe that next week sees the start of December and only three weeks until we break up for the
Christmas holidays. Yesterday we sent out the list of events happening in school and we hope that you found it
useful. As the events get closer we will send out reminders but please also keep an eye on Class Dojo and the
school website for further information as we want everyone to get in the Christmas spirit and share what is taking
place in school. This year we also have the Friends of Colley Lane who are organising the return of discos and
movie nights during the last week of term, which is great to see. There will be a flyer coming out with the details
of the events and cost. All proceeds will go to projects that will enhance what the children already receive at
Colley Lane. And if you can support us with help at these events or in the future, please let us know.

Please remember that next Friday is an INSET day so school will be closed for pupils. We will be welcoming
colleagues from the other Windsor Academy Trust Primary School to Colley Lane for a day of development and
training in Design Technology, ready for our Spring Theme called Grand Designs. School will reopen on Monday
5th December at 8:40am.

Thank you for your continued support,

Mr Dominic Simpson.

Colley Lane Primary Academy
Colley Lane, Halesowen B63 2TN Tel: 01384 900450

Email: info@colley.windsoracademytrust.org.uk Website: https://www.colley.dudley.sch.uk
Twitter: @colleylane Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Colleylaneprimaryacademy
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Next week's Aspire Character and Learner skills

e | am creative
e | can be organised

What’s been happening in school this week?

Nursery

What a wonderful week we have had in Nursery! The children have been working really hard on their Christmas
nativity songs and all really enjoyed their second balance bike session on Wednesday.

This week we started our new topic all about sports and the World Cup. The children have enjoyed looking at the

different sports that we can play and talking about the sports they enjoy. On Monday afternoon children had the

opportunity to watch England in their first World Cup game while choosing in the Nursery classroom. They have

had the opportunity to explore the different countries who are taking part in the World Cup through colouring the

different flags, play a game of football with the small world characters and practise their pre-writing skills by
completing pencil control sheets.

In Phonics this week, we have recapped our previously learnt sounds and learnt our
new sound of the week. Our phoneme this week was ‘p’. We introduced the penguin picture card and
played a blending game with the words pen, pin, pan and pig. The children are really enjoying hearing
the initial sounds in different words and you can support this at home by emphasising the initial sound i
in their name or everyday items.

In maths, we have started to look at 2D shapes. This week we have been focussing on circle and triangle. The
children have been introduced to the vocabulary sides, corners and vertices to describe each shape. We have
also been looking for circles and triangles within the Nursery setting.

This week you should’ve received a letter with details for the Christmas production and Tv;w'ss\s*Naﬁvhs
the costume which your child requires. Please ensure costumes are handed into school in A
a labelled bag no later than Wednesday 7th December.

We hope you have a wonderful weekend!

Receplion

Well done to all Reception for completing their balance bike ability training. This week the children had the
chance to develop and refine their cycling skills. Well done Reception!

The children have really enjoyed playing cooperative games this week where they
have developed their turn taking skills. It has been lovely to watch children taking
turns with their friends without adult intervention.

In maths, children have continued to learn about addition using a part part whole
diagram. This week they have focused on the pictorial part and have had the
opportunity to draw their own items in the parts and then the whole to find the total.
They have also continued to develop their knowledge of 1 more than.

In Whole Class Reading, children unwrapped their new story, The Three Billy Goats Gruff. Children really
enjoyed joining in with the repetitive phrases and ordered images from the story as a group. The children were
asked a number of why and how do you know questions when ordering the story to develop their understanding.




In phonics, children have been revisiting previous
sounds and a new phonics sheet has been
uploaded to their dojo portfolio. They have enjoyed
taking part in the numerous phonics and writing
activities offered this week which have focused on
letter recognition, initial sounds and blending to
read and segmenting to spell.

The children have also learnt the tricky words the
and |. Next week they will be searching for these
words around the classroom and continuing to
practise their letter formation.

This week your child would have taken home a costume letter for their
Christmas production. Please ensure costumes are handed into school in a
labelled bag no later than Wednesday 7th December.

Year 1

Year 1 have had a busy week with Assessments and we couldn’t be more proud of how hard the children have
tried. True to our Aspire values, they showed wonderful courage and resilience and gave it their best, well done
Year 1.

In English we have begun our first non-fiction unit and the children were excited
to be working on a much loved Julia Donaldson classic, The Snail and the
Whale. As part of the unit the children have been learning about postcards and
have loved looking at a map of the world and telling us where they have been on
holiday. They have begun exploring and writing the key features of a postcard
and as always, the children have excelled in their writing by adding some
wonderful descriptive vocabulary in their sentences.

The children’s excitement over a new
book continued in whole class reading
when we unveiled our new book, The Jolly Postman. In the run up to the
grand unveiling the children spent some time exploring the ins and outs of
the postal system and also had a go at writing a letter from Goldilocks to
the Three Bears. You can imagine their surprise when they came across
an actual letter from Goldilocks to the Three Bears in the Jolly Postman
book! Look at the children using their Phonics to read the letter!

This week we launched the Big Cat E-book library and we hope you
have found it easy to navigate. We would encourage you to spend
some time each week hearing your child read their assigned book
and write a comment in their reading record. Thank you for your engagement with this and if you have
any questions please do not hesitate to speak to your child’s class teacher.

Finally we have been practising our Christmas singing this week and are looking forward to performing the songs
in our Christmas Craft and Singing event on Thursday 8th December. We hope you can join us!

Have a lovely weekend!




Year 2

Year 2 have shown many ASPIRE values this week but have mainly shown their resilience. This week, has been
assessment week, where the children have completed different assessment booklets. All of the children rised to
the challenges with courage and determination and we are really proud of all of them.

As part of our theme, we have also started to compare Halesowen to Nairobi. The children showed respect and
interest when exploring another place to live, asking super questions and
listening carefully when learning new facts.To conclude this theme, the F
children are invited to come to school on Tuesday 6th December dressed
in bright, colourful clothes please. We are going to have a carnival themed
day full of art, dancing and even some african drumming!

In writing this week, the children have explored the features of a postcard.
We loved sharing our new text ‘Meerkat Christmas, reading all the
different postcards and finding out about his adventures. On Friday, we
started looking deeper into the features, starting with the greeting and
adventures. The children came up with some fantastic ideas and
vocabulary.

This week, we have finished reading our WCR “The Dark”. This story has really hooked the children and enabled
them to think about their own views of the dark. Next week we will be looking at whether their thoughts have
changed since reading this text.

Please can we encourage the children to continue to read their reading book at home and access TT Rockstars
again this week, to practise their 2,5 and 10 times table.

Thank you to everyone who has already sent in Christmas play costumes. Can we ask that costumes for the play
are in by Monday 5th December so we can finalise costumes please. Thank you and we hope you have a lovely
weekend all.

Year 3

Lots of resilience on show in Year Three this week. They have worked really hard completing their reading
quizzes, assessments tasks and editing/redrafting of their explanation text in English. Well done everyone!

The children have been enjoying meeting Prince Grogbah, the Barrow goblin in our WCR book. They rather enjoy
how rude he is being to the owners of the hotel! Can your child tell you where he wanted to stay instead of the
bedroom?

In Science this week we have continued discovering fascinating facts about soil! Last week we looked at and
drew soil jars, labelling organic matter, water and the layers of sand, clay and silt. This week we found out that
soil has a profile and reflected on how important it is; as a habitat, for growing food and as a
way to reduce flood risk, just to name a few.

Geography has seen us learning about mountains. We found out how mountains are formed,
studied the heights of mountains in Wales and were able to label a mountain using the correct
terminology. The children were surprised to find out a mountain has a face!

In P.E the children used their throwing and catching skills to see whether they could beat the ball being passed
around the square! Great teamwork used. They then performed different types of rolls in

gymnastics today, again working in a group
We are starting to learn the Christmas songs for the Carol concert and are looking forward to you %
hopefully joining us on 13th December. The songs have been sent out on the school dojo so the

children can be singing them at home too.

Have a lovely weekend everyone.



https://play.ttrockstars.com/auth/school/student/62599

Year 4

Year 4 have worked incredibly hard during our assessment week, showing hard-work and resilience throughout.
We will share results with children and will support them in areas to work on ahead of the next assessments in
the spring term. Well done to all!

We've had an exciting end to our busy week with the introduction of our Windsor Academy Trust Arts project. Our
visiting artist, Paul Wilcox, is working with schools across our Trust and was with Year 4 on Friday. It was a fun
and engaging introduction to the project and we are looking forward to our future dates. We have a Trust
performance to also look forward to - further details to follow in the spring term.

In reading and theme, we have researched what life is like in Iceland and Italy. In our
reading lesson, we read about the volcanoes in Iceland. During theme, we learnt about the
different climates of the two countries and developed fact files ahead of our Fantastic Finish
project.

In writing, we have started our final project of this term and it centres around Charlie and
The Chocolate Factory by Roald Dahl. Children will be writing their own section to the story
and have even designed their own sweets for Willy Wonka.

Have a wonderful weekend!

Year 5

Year 5 have had a lovely week this week. They have been working incredibly hard through their assessments
and have given them their all. We are incredibly impressed by their dedication and resilience throughout!

We had a fabulous week at swimming. All of the children impressed the staff with their skills and responsible
attitudes towards learning new strokes and methods in the pool. Mr Simpson came along with us this week and
he was so pleased to see how hard the children were working! We are really looking forward to the coming
weeks.

In Whole Class Reader this week, we joined our main character Stanley with digging his first hole in the desert.
We learnt how hard this was to do and empathised with him when he woke the next day very sore and achy. We
can’t wait to find out what happens next in the coming story.

In Writing, we completed our final two sentence stacking lessons - we looked at the final adventures of Scott and
his team before their demise on their journey home. We understood how courageous the team had been and
were incredibly respectful of them, following their deaths only 11 miles from the end of their journey. We have
learnt so much during this unit; we look forward to applying our knowledge to our independent writing next week.

In Science this week we had great fun! We investigated the phases of the moon and how the light from the sun
acted as a reflection. We looked at the 28 day moon cycle and the four phases of the moon’s orbit - full moon,
new moon, crescent moon and gibbous moon. We also discussed the terms waxing and waning to understand
the difference between them. To test our understanding, we used Oreo biscuits to model the phasing process.
This was definitely the children’s favourite part! Ask them to show you at home!

In Theme, we studied six figure grid references. These allowed us to read maps accurately and identify locations
across Britain and the world. We plotted our points on maps and identified the importance of the x and y axis.

Finally, preparations are underway for the KS2 Christmas Carol Concert this year. All of the songs are available
to practise on Class Dojo. We can’t wait to perform for you!

Have a wonderful weekend.

Year 6

In Year 6 this week, all classes have been very busy.




We have begun our first rehearsals for the Christmas carol concert with many children setting a great example by
joining in the singing and actions! Children are never too old at primary school to be doing this so we are giving
out lots of Class Dojos this week for extra effort in singing both in class and in assembly! Watch out children for
teachers with their iPads in assembly!

In PE we have all been working towards an end goal in End Ball! End Ball is a prerequisite game before children
learn to play netball and we have been honing our throwing and catching skills, defending and attacking skills,
and also our general team playing skills. So, for the next few weeks, we will be holding a tournament where all
the children will be placed in teams and across the whole year group! We can’t wait to see these excellent skills
in action!

In Science we have planned an investigation into what happens to shadows throughout the day. We began to
make predictions about what happens to your shadow as the sun rises and sets. Children worked in groups to
design their own investigation and they showed good team skills to do this. As you can imagine, at this time of
year it is hard to find a day with sunshine. Therefore, we will post our results once we have shadows!

In reading, we have come to the end of our book ‘Boy, Tales of Childhood’ which was a funny, compelling and
insightful story about Roald Dahl’s life as a young boy. We feel that the children really enjoyed some of the
harrowing tales that were told in a humorous way.
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We have joined together writing and reading this week with children completing a piece of writing on Matron from
Roald Dahl’s school life. Not so coincidentally, she has a likeness to Trunchball from Matilda! Some excellent
writing was produced. We will be editing our work next week. Well done children!

Finally, here is this week’s mental wealth card - “Monday is being bullied! Make friends with it! List 3 reasons
why Mondays are epic!”

Have a lovely weekend and let’s rock on Monday!

Pupil flchievemenls

A big well done to Lucas Ellesmore in 5P who passed his first Drum Exam
with a Merit at 84% pass. Fantastic work Lucas!

Ellena (3H) earned ‘Player of the Match’ for her Saturday & Sunday teams
this weekend, some great attacking play and strong defending.
Well done Ellenal

Well done to Maddie (5C) who took part in a National Tapathon, which
was all in aid of Children in Need. Maddie had great fun taking part with tappers across
the country, attempting to beat a record for the most tappers. Well done, Maddie. What an
inspirational thing to take part in.




Ellie (4H) got ‘Player of the Match’ for her team Halas Hawks Angels on Saturday for great
performance at the back making some important challenges and

brilliance clearances.

Well Done Piper-Bléu in 3W for getting trainer of the
week at football training this week!

Well Done to Bailey-Joe in 4H who got player of the match for his
Saturday team last weekend!!!

If you would like your child’s achievements for activities they do beyond school this year, please email
info@colley.windsoracademytrust.org.uk

Praise Assembly Shining Stars: (see Class Dojo for the teacher comments)

NURS RR RTW 1MS 1Y 2D 2E 3H 3w
Bella Ivy-Beau William Megan Nevaeh Eva Jake Ellena Riley
(NAM) P
Dominic 4A 4H 5C 5K 5P 6CwW 6R 6S -
(NFT(
Finley C Dacey Orla Olly- Sama Taaha Younes Scarlett
George
Hot Chocolate Friday children:
RR RTW 1MS 1Y 2D 2E 3H 3w
Jax Poppy Poppy Zackary Yaqub Annie- Alfie Whitney
Rose
4A 4H 5C 5K 5P 6CW 6R 6S
Sumaia Ayaan Meya Olly- Lillie Matthew Dolcie Ewan
George
Tiey Dates Reminders
*Please refer to the ParentMail and Winter Coats

Dojo for Christmas Events
- Information*

Now the weather is cooler, can you please make sure
your child comes to school wearing a coat, clearly
labelled with their name. If they do not come to school
with a coat, one will be provided from lost property if
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e Tuesday 29th November - 3H Trip to Wrens available.
Nest Nature Reserve (Rescheduled)

Items for the School Day

e Friday 2nd December - INSET Day - School Children should come to school with all their belongings
Closed needed for school that day for example water bottles,

lunch boxes, iPads, PE kits for clubs etc. We cannot

e Wednesday 7th December - Christmas Dinner | guarantee items brought in throughout the day will get

(No tuck served this day) to your child.
e Friday 9th December (9.00-10.30 am) Parent Uniform
Workshop for help with low Please can all children's uniforms, hats, coats, water
mood. ¢ bottles and lunch boxes be labelled with their child’s full
name.
e Thursday 12th January - Year Important
2 Trip to Birmingham Town Dates Parking
Hall to see The Gruffalo Can we remind you that the car park is for staff only
and permit holders. If you need to use the car-park,
e Friday 13th January - Young please see the office for a parking permit. Please do
Voices Concert (For selected children) not park in the disabled bays unless you have a blue
badge.

e Friday 16th December - Break Up for Christmas
/ Christmas Jumper / Christmas clothes Day

Iris Parent Mail

ParentMail is our main communication platform where you will receive emails from Mr Simpson, the office and
teachers keeping you informed of school events, trips and class news. You can also report absences, book and
pay for Breakfast and After School Clubs and purchase uniforms.

We encourage all parents to register if you haven’t already. For those who haven’t and if you have an email
address, you will be receiving a verification email soon via your emails. Please follow the link on the email to
register. You will get notification when we send out forms for trips, all payments will be via Parentmail. Please
contact the school office if you need any assistance.

General Reminders

School Dinners

Just a reminder that you no longer need to book meals in advance, children can choose what they would like to
eat on the day at the counter. Parents will still need to ensure that there is money in their child’s ParentMail
account but children will indicate they are having a hot dinner on the day in registration. We have a new menu
starting after October half term, please see Week 2 Menu:
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The menus rotate on a 3 week cycle and all menus can be found on the website under ‘School Life’ then
‘Essential Information’. You can also pick up a copy from the school office.

Asthma

Just a reminder that if your child needs an inhaler in school, please can you come to the office to fill in the relevant
paperwork. You will be asked to leave one inhaler in school.

Parent Workshops

As part of our continuous work to support our children's mental health, we have arranged for Reflexions to come
into school and deliver some workshops just for our parents and carers. The dates for the workshops are;
Friday 9th December 9-10:30 for Help with low mood

Each workshop will take place in the small hall. Any questions please do not hesitate to contact us.

We hope to see you there!

Class Dojo

Please sign up to Class Dojo this weekend using the letter provided from school. For more information please see
your child’s class teacher or the school office.

PE Days
Nursery - Monday (AM) & Tuesday (PM)

Reception - Wednesday

Year 1 - Monday & Friday

Year 2 - Monday & Thursday

Year 3 - Tuesday & Friday

Year 4 - Tuesday & Thursday

Year 5 - 5C - Monday & Thursday / 5P - Tuesday & Thursday / 5K - Wednesday & Thursday
Year 6 - 6S - Tuesday & Wednesday / 6R - Wednesday & Friday / 6CW - Wednesday & Friday

Road Safety Awareness

The Road Safety & Travel Awareness Team provide road safety education and advice across the borough of
Dudley, provide cycling and Bikeability advice and training, again across the Borough, both in schools and within
the community as a whole. The team also coordinate the School Crossing Patrol service in Dudley

Please see links below for more information.




Road Safety & Travel Awareness Web Page - h

Facebook Page - ask Parents to like and share - https://www.facebook.com/RoadSafetyDudleyCouncil

Attendance

If your child is going to be absent from school for any reason please let us know as soon as possible by;

e Calling 01384 900450 and speaking to a member of staff or leaving a message.
e Sending an email to attendance@colley.windsoracademytrust.org.uk
e Reporting their absence via the ParentMail App - Please do not use DOJO to report absence.

Please be aware you must report your child's absence every day that they are unable to attend school.

Lates
A reminder - all children should be at school, ready to learn at 8.55am, doors open at 8.40am
Leaving school early

In order to ensure there are minimal disruptions to the children's learning at the end of the school day, children
should not be leaving school early unless:

e it is for an appointment, for them, that we have been made aware of beforehand and we have been given
or shown a letter/medical card/medical appointment text.

e if school has asked you to collect your child early due to them being ill in school.

e |[f there is an emergency or a circumstance that is truly unavoidable.

News....

Adult Learning Classes

Colley Lane will be restarting the Adult Classes this term.The classes are run by Dudley Adult Learning. We have
had such a great outcome from the classes that were run last academic year and many learners have achieved a
new qualification and are ready to move up to the next level. Classes will take place at Our Hive (formerly Little
Colliers) opposite the school.

We are offering Functional English on Mondays and Functional Maths on Tuesdays from

1p.m-3p.m

Functional Maths will start on Monday 3rd of October and Functional English on Tuesday 4th October. It is
required that the learner is at least Entry 2 level to access the course.

If you would like to join any of the classes above, please could you fill in the google form below or if you prefer,
phone the school office and leave a message for me with your name, number and the course you would like to
attend. Please bring a form of ID to the first session which will be enrolment.

Functional Maths: Mondays
https://forms.gle/[{QJRKKHGEX7WCRJg5

Functional English: Tuesdays
https://forms.gle/BJZaKpGSXDhsgA3A9

Walk to School
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Last Friday Year 1 took part in a Road Safety
workshop promoting the importance of the message
stop, look and listen when crossing the road. When
walking to school please reinforce this message with
your child.

Thank you to all families who are still walking to school
despite the inclement weather, every journey counts!
In the new year Reception children will also be able to
take part in the walk to school challenge to win badges
and help our local environment.

The Hindness Corner

Black Country Food Bank

The collection box for Black Country Food Bank is located in the

BLACK COU NTRY school foyer where donations can be brought in at any time

throughout the school year.

[/ ﬂﬁ ,\ | @ 74 If you are able to donate any non-perishable food items please bring
. N these along to the school office where we will collect them before
LOVE  CONNECT . INVEST donating them to help our local food bank and community.

Take a look at the amazing work they do by visiting their website at
https://www.blackcountryfoodbank.org.uk/

Diary Dales

Winter Holidays

Monday 19th December 2022 to Tuesday 3rd January 2023
Return to School on Wednesday 4th January 2023
Spring Half Term
Monday 20th February 2023 to Friday 24th February 2023
Return to school Monday 27th February 2023

Easter Holidays

Monday 3rd April 2023 to Friday 14th April 2023
Return to school Monday 17th April 2023
Summer Half Term
Monday 29th May 2023 to Friday 2nd June 2023

Return to school Monday 5th June 2023

Inset Days



https://www.blackcountryfoodbank.org.uk/

Friday 2nd December 2022
Tuesday 3rd January 2023
Monday 26th June 2023
One more INSET Day TBC

Bank Holidays
May Day - Monday 1st May 2023

Club News

Colley Lane Club News

The competitions are coming thick and fast now giving the children
plenty of chances to represent the school. This week saw 10 year 1
and 2 children have their first chance to represent the school at a
multisports competition at Windsor. They worked really hard as a
team to score points in 7 activities and managed to finish in 4th
place. Also this week our netball team played their 1st league game
of the year. They played some really high quality netball putting into
place all the skills we have been teaching at the club and came out
as 17-0 winners. Well done to all of you!

The price of clubs is £1 per club to a maximum of £3 regardless of how many clubs attended per week (this
doesn’t include JSB clubs.)

Unless your child has PE on the same day as a club they must come in school uniform and bring their kit to
change into. If they are participating in a club before school they can come in their kit and bring their uniform to
change into if they don’t have PE that day, this also applies to the JSB club.

Clubs
Before achool (Start lime) Cost fifter achool (Finish time) Coat

Monday Y4, Y5 & Y6 Croas Country (8.00) | £1.00 Y3 & Y4 Multi Sports (4.15) £1.00
Y5 & Y6 Dance (4.15) £1.00
Y4, Y5 & Y6 Art (4.15) £1.00
Y1 & Y2 Multi Skills (4.30)*JSB | £3.00
Y5 &Y6 Netball (4-15) £1.00
Tuesday Y3, Y4. Y5 & Y6 Tri Golf (8.10) £.00 Y3 & Y4 Dance (4.15) £1.00
Y5 & Y6 Football (4.30)* JSB £3.00
Y4, Y5 & Y6 Football (8.00)*JSB | £2.00 Y5 & Y6 Tag Rugby (4.15) £1.00

Wednesday
Y, Y2 & Y3 Football (8.00)* JSB | £2.00 Y3 & Y4 Dodgeball (4.30) * JSB £3.00




V5 & V6 Hockey (4.15) £1.00
Y05 & Y6 Sporthall et V3, Y4, V5 & V6 Choir (4.15) £1.00
Thursday (8.00) £1.00
' VI & V2 Football (4.30)* JSB £3.00
V3 & V4 Football (.30) *JSB | £3.00
V5 & V6 Girls Football (4.30) £1.00
Fri Y5 Gymnaatics (8.10) £1.00 Y5 & 6 Squad Football - Tnwite Only | £1.00
day V6 Gymnastics - invite only (8.10) | = (4.30)
V5 & V6 Dodgeball (4.30) £3.00




